Darwin International Airport & RAAF Base Flightpath Kulaluk lease Jape Application
Dear Sir
Thank you for your interest in the application by Planit/ Jape/ Ernie Chin/Gwalwa 

Daraniki Association to “rezone the rezoning” of Lot 5182, otherwise known as the 

Kulaluk Lease Area of 301ha, granted to Aborigines in 1979. I have been involved with 

this land for 45 years. If you have any queries, I would be glad to try and answer 

them. 

I was surprised by a reply to my letter to the Minister for Defence, written by 

Parliamentary Secretary Darren Chester MP and stating that “Defence does not have the 

legislative power to directly intervene in NT Government land use planning decisions.” 

I note that in 1993 a similar application was strongly opposed by Defence and the RAAF 

(“Air Chiefs fear Park could be dangerous”, NT News, December 5, 1993). 

Alternative plans for the unique urban wetlands, savannah woodlands, monsoon forest and 

mangrove systems on the lease have existed since the 1970s which involve heritage, 

cultural, educational and environmental advantages to the community by preserving the 

land as much as possible in its natural state while improving accessibility. I was 

involved in preparing these plans at the request of the Reconstruction Commission in 

consultation with the Larrakia claimants, and it was on the basis of these plans that 

the land was granted in 1979. 

Since then, the land has fallen into neglect, largely because the present leaseholders 

are only interested in selling off or leasing the land for their own short term 

benefit. I have made a series of Youtube videos showing the various environments on the 

lease, mostly in the flight path of the Darwin International Airport and RAAF Base 

(Kulaluk Walks Part One – Seven). As a result, I have been issued with a Trespassing 

warning by the lawyer for the leaseholders. This is in contrast to the original 

intentions of the lease to encourage uses in harmony with the environment and 

Aboriginal culture. Instead, today the area is fenced off with No Trespassing signs 

warning off even Aboriginal people who have traditionally used the area. 

As a result, while making my videos I have seen little evidence of human use in recent 

times, which combined with the lack of interest by the leaseholders leaves almost the 

entire area under the western end of the runway unsupervised – surely a security risk? 

Under the original plans there would be Aboriginal rangers, school groups, nature 

trails, and a variety of low impact uses that would act as passive surveillance of this 

sensitive area. 

If the rezoning goes ahead the developers will be allowed to build licensed clubs, 

place of worship, veterinary clinic, medical centre and other such inappropriate uses 

that would inevitably lead to complaints about the noise and moves to shift the 

airport, also questions about jets carrying live munitions etc and calls against 

foreign forces using the base. Not to mention the points you rightly raise about the 

dangers of such development in the flight path. 

I would suggest to the nominally Aboriginal association that holds the lease that if 

they are dissatisfied by any  successful blocking of their development plans, that they 

make claims for land elsewhere, instead of trying to sell off the land won by their 

ancestors in the 1970s. I have written extensively about the makeup of the 

lease-holding group at www.drbilldayanthropologist.com Please keep oppose this insane 

application for the benefit of the silent majority of disenfranchised Aboriginal people 

and traditional owners in Darwin. 

Dr Bill Day

16-05-2015

Re: Application by Planit/Jape/Gwalwa Daraniki  Association to change the uses of Lot 5182.

Quite apart from a host of objections to this application, there are procedural matters that are of enough concern to warrant an extension of time for submissions on this application. Firstly, the advertisements in the NT News on 23 April and again on 9 May 2015 fail to indicate which area is “Area A” and which area is “Area B”. Both areas are SD37. This is significant because the uses advertised are different for each area,  eg place of worship applies only to “Area B”. 

Not everyone is going to download the many pages of Planit’s detailed application to know which is which. Licensed club we are told only applies to “Area A” which apparently is going to increase the amenities of local residents, according to Planit (on the contrary, when Ludmilla residents learn the licensed club is to be in “Area A”, they are very concerned). Larrakia people also have different sites on A than on B. Some maps show the whole of "Area B" as a site (burials) and protesters in 2011 claimed there were significant cultural sites on "Area A". Obviously dividing the land into "Area A and B" is meaningless to Larrakia.

Secondly, it is impossible to read the yellow sign on Fitzer Drive without clambering into and up the bank of a very deep drain. Even from close up, the handwritten text is difficult to read and has strange abbreviations. Our photographs confirm that the text describing the change in zoning uses has been hastily and poorly written on all signs around Lot 5182. Obviously motorists on Dick Ward Drive and Bagot Road are not going to be able to read those signs either. The signs should be displayed clearly and in the appropriate locations.

Thirdly, I am reliably informed by a witness that the yellow signs were erected by  someone from the developers or their agents, whereas the regulations state that the pink or yellow signs should be erected by someone from the Department of Lands, Planning and Environment. If so, why was this allowed?

It seems to us that the public is being treated with contempt in this matter, even though the application is creating a lot of anxiety to residents and interested citizens. Not to mention Aboriginal people who feel they have not been consulted at all about the sell-off of their land won after years of struggle in the 1970s.

Yours sincerely

Dr Bill Day on behalf of concerned residents and traditional owners.

May 16, 2015

